    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    October 10, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert and Chris Basler. Aldermen Monica Rozier and Brandon Shortt were absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Employee Rick Drury, Residents Jamie Reynolds, Dan and Heather Huck and Geri Diesel and Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the September Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 10/04/2023.
Residents Dan and Heather Huck and Geri Diesel who reside on Meyer Lane approached the Council with a serious issue they have been dealing with for many years now. Each of the six homes in the subdivision were built with their own mini lift stations and grinder pumps. The Hucks have replaced the pump on three occasions. This alone has cost over $13,000.00. They also had letters from other residents unable to attend the meeting. The Mayor explained to them that the individual who developed the property was advised that this system would not be efficient because of the low elevation of the property. The pumps are all pushing uphill, and this puts so much added stress on the equipment. The City of Bloomsdale refused to take responsibility for this system since it was not done according to the City standards. City Clerk Randoll spent an afternoon looking for blueprints for the development, but the Mayor explained why they are not at City Hall. The Mayor suggested they reach out to the developer and possibly get some information from him. He also thought they could contact an Engineering Firm to possibly have a study done to find some sort of solution. It would be at their expense. Clerk Randoll will continue to try and help with contacts. The residents left the meeting at 7:40 PM.
Jamie Reynolds then submitted a drawing of his property on Clement Road showing a utility easement because he is confused as to why the City is having to obtain easement work from residents to install the updated waterline. The Mayor explained that he is trying to do this project the correct way. Clerk Randoll will contact TJ Garb to verify that there are no easements in place on the north side of Clement Road. Jamie understands the importance of completing this project and is more than willing to talk to his neighbors to try and convince them this is a necessary action and will have no negative impact on the property values on Clement Road; it will only benefit them and the City. The Council expressed their gratitude and Mr. Reynolds left the meeting at 8:00 PM.
On a related note, a contractor working for Spectrum just showed up on Clement Road over a month ago and started installing cable exactly where the proposed waterline should be. Chris Govero with Lightwave Communications came to the City on several occasions to do this exact thing and he was denied. The Council would like for Clerk Randoll to reach out to City Attorney Mark Bishop and find out what can be done to stop this from happening in the future. Clerk Randoll will follow up.

Clerk’s Notes: The breakers on the pump at the well house kicked off sometime after Tuesday, September 12th. Bruce Terry was called and showed up within a couple of hours. He discovered the overloads were too small for the new 30 HP pump recently installed. He reported the contactors were borderline, but Clerk Randoll told him to replace them as well. He completed the work when he received parts and there have been no further issues. Randoll met with Zachary Miller from DNR on Wednesday, September 27th for the final walk through for the new Water Tower project. He was impressed with the set-up and had no recommendations. He submitted the finalized paperwork to Cochran. The Real Estate and Personal Property Tax Bills were picked up from County Collector Kim Gielow on October 5th. They will be mailed around the end of the month. Wes Hogenmiller with PWSD #1 of Ste. Genevieve County has been helping Clerk Randoll take water samples while John Lurk is unavailable. All samples have been good. The sales tax rate for Ste. Genevieve County has changed from .09225 to .096. It will take effect October 1st, 2023. Holcim held its annual Recycling Event on Saturday, September 30th from 8 am to 12 pm. The Mayor has composed an ad for the Ste. Genevieve Herald for a new Water Superintendent. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Dustin Fallert submitted a Building Permit for the construction of a shop building on his property located on Tower Lane.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
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